	[image: image2.jpg]



Elrick Primary School: a Health Promoting School                          



	Newsletter : Session 2016/17                                     2 March 2017


	Dear Parents,

As we head towards Spring we hope that the weather will allow the children to spend more time outside. We continue to make very good progress with our daily mile. 
Staffing
We are delighted to inform you that following interview Mrs Angela Skene has been appointed to a permanent 3 day post at Elrick. She will start after the Easter break, working in P4 Monday – Wednesday, while Mrs Michaela Reid will work Thursday/Friday. As you will be aware from the national press, it is extremely difficult to recruit teachers in the north east. The Authority is working hard on a recruitment drive. Please be assured that we are minimising any impact to our children’s learning. 
I am also delighted to inform you that following interview Mrs Claire Singer has been appointed to the two day (Monday/Tuesday) Administrator post. This will be subject to appropriate checks being undertaken. Mrs Singer will take up her post in due course.  

Mrs Brenda Webster, our new administrator will now be working Wednesday – Friday. 

Mrs Buchan, who has been working at Elrick for over 19 years, will be leaving us at Easter. During her time at Elrick, Mrs Buchan has brought considerable knowledge and experience to the children in her care. She has worked closely with families, offering advice and support. Mrs Buchan has been a very hard working, committed and loyal member of staff at Elrick. She has given up her own time to run Young Leaders’ Club as well as joining staff on the Barcaple trip and running or supporting many other after school activities. We are also indebted to Mrs Buchan for taking on the role of First Aider in the school. I would like to thank Mrs Buchan for her hard work and dedication to the school and wish her every success in her new venture.
Reporting Children’s Progress
You will recently have received information on how to access your child’s profile, where you will find examples of your child’s progress in learning for terms 1 & 2. The next parents’ meetings when you will have the opportunity to discuss your child’s progress with your child and the class teacher will be on Tuesday 21 March/Wednesday 22 and Tuesday 28 March.
In Service Days
Staff had two very productive training days. We all attended a session led by James Nottingham, who introduced the Learning Pit. We will share more information with you later in the term.  

PE

It has been very disappointing this session that so many pupils do not have PE kit with them to school every day. Can you please support us in ensuring that your child has both outdoor and indoor PE kit (clothes and shoes) in school every day. We know the importance and benefits of daily exercise, but in order to be safe the children must be appropriately dressed. 

Pupils Arriving Late

We have a significant number of children arriving late for school on a regular basis. One of our aims is to be the best we can be and therefore being punctual and ready to start the day’s learning is an important part of achieving this. We appreciate your support with this. 

Sharing the Learning

P5 classes have already shared their learning with parents. Feedback was very positive, with parents finding this a productive way of learning more about school life and their child’s learning and progress. 
P7s will be sharing their learning on Wednesday 29 March.

All other classes will be sharing their learning with parents between now and June. Please look out for your invites.  Some classes will also be putting on a performance for parents. Please do take these opportunities to share your child’s learning and progress. 
World Book Day – Thursday 2 March
This year we are celebrating World Book Day by holding a ‘Swap book/s Day’. We hope the children enjoy selecting and reading new books. We appreciate your support in promoting a love of reading. 
Dates
Thursday 2 March – World Book Day (bring a book to swap)

Friday 10 March 9am – Parent Council Meeting

Tuesday 14 March – P4C/S Performance
Tuesday 21 March – Parents’ Meetings

Tuesday 21 March – P7 Quiz

Wednesday 22 March – P3CA/CO Performance
Wednesday 22 March – Parents’ Meetings
Tuesday 28 March – Parents’ Meetings
Wednesday 29 March – P7 sharing learning
Thursday 30 March – Easter Discos
Friday 31 March – Last day of term

Tuesday 18 April – New term begins

Monday 24 April 18.30 – Parent Council Meeting

Tuesday 25 April – Barcaple Meeting (P7 parents)
Monday 1 May – May Day Holiday

Monday 8 – Friday 12 – Barcaple Trip (P7)

Saturday 20 May – Fun Day

Wednesday 31May – Friday 2 June – P7 Link Days

Wednesday 7 June 18.30 – Parent Council Meeting AGM
Tuesday 27th June – Afternoon performance P7 show

Wednesday 28th June – Evening Performance P7 show

As a school we value the partnership we have with parents and therefore appreciate any feedback you can provide.  This is part of our self evaluation process which helps us to develop and improve.  Please feel free to complete the Compliments, Comments and Complaints section below or e-mail your feedback to the school.

Yours Sincerely
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Louise Malcolm

Head Teacher

Comments/Compliment/Complaints
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